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Thank you Madam Chairman

First of all let me express our strong support to the strategy as outlined in the framework paper.

As a matter of fact we consider ourselves to be in the middle of the implementation process as we have worked with Education for Sustainable Development (ESD) for a number of years.

In the middle of the nineties the Ministry of Education and the Ministry of Environment jointly elaborated an action called The Green Approach. This plan included all aspects of ESD, and the target group was primary and secondary schools, youth education and non formal education was also included. A number of materials has been developed and an evaluation has been carried through.

In 2002 the Danish Government adopted a national strategy for SD and education is included in this strategy.

Now we are also working with the implementation of the Baltic 21E Action Plan, as was also mentioned yesterday by our host the Lithuanian Minister of Education.

If we look across the Danish Education system ESD is reflected in many subjects and at all levels. This statement is also valid for non formal education.

I should like to comment on just aspect of the strategy which is the viewpoint that ESD requires a holistic and horizontal approach. We do very much agree with this and we have worked from this approach for a long time.

In relation to the challenges ahead the Danish Government recently has given main priority to enhancing quality of education in natural science. We have done this for 2 reasons:

1. This is necessary in order to meet the challenges from globalization.

2. We do consider profound knowledge about natural science as a precondition for being an active citizen and for understanding the complexity of modern society.

So in conclusion Madam Chairman we will continue our efforts to follow up on the strategy and its implementation.

In this context I should like to draw your attention to the conference on Education for Sustainable Development, Building Capacity and Empowerment that will take place in Denmark in May. The conference is jointly organizes the Danish authorities and the Austrian Federal Ministry of Education, Science and Culture.

Thank you.

